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Dear Parents/ Carers,

Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions. This week’s theme was ‘Children who show respect in how they treat others’.
	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze 
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	Rec
	Maya S
Darcy P
	William B
Lottie W
	Grace A
George L
	Ella-Mae C
Oliver A
	Harry W
Rosie W
	Oscar W
Alfie W

	Year 1
	Alice M
Minerva C
	Eva H
Charlie P
	Clay H
Charlie H-H
	Toby H
Ernie O
	Ethan C
Isabelle W
	Kiara H
Daniel B

	Year 2
	Isabella O
Robyn W
	Oliver K
Eva K
	April R
Jenson C
	Poppy P
Molly M
	Archie E
Levi L
	Freya E
Louie M 

	Year 3
	Albie C
Betsy B
	Evie McA
Olivia S
	Evie P
Lauren M
	Esmee R
Ellie B
	Sienna K
Ethan P
	Curtis T
Theo L

	Year 4
	Evie N
Olivia P
	Ruby R
DeeDee F
	Isla S
Arun K
	Gracie W
Elliott B
	Raya L
Lucy F
	Harry P
Max D

	Year 5
	Buddy B
Jacob H
	Isaac M
Layla G
	Parker L
Evan R
	Cole C
Lewis G
	Heidi H
Leanora K
	Amelia S
Sofia L

	Year 6
	Ava F
Joseph M
	Harry B
Mason W
	Rayan K
Olivia W
	Zak A
Charlotte D
	Will B
Andres B
	Olivia H
Emma M

	Walliams
	902
	Rowling
	1107

	Dahl
	932
	Cowell
	1096


Overall winners are Rowling with 5135 points.
School Closures
Please remember that school closes at normal time on Friday 26th May for the Whit holiday, and re-opens on Monday 12th June.
Half Term Holiday Activities
Various organisations will be offering Holiday Camps at Whit Half term. For details and booking information please visit the school website at www.lowtonwest.wigan.sch.uk/holiday-clubs .

Friends Association Father’s Day Gift Bags
The Friends Association Father’s Day gift bags are available to purchase from the shop section of SchoolMoney at a cost of £4.00. Please make your purchase before we close for Whit on Friday 26th May to ensure that your order is completed.
Year 3 and Year 4 Friends Association Film Club
After school on Monday 22nd May the Friends Association will be hosting a Film Club for Year 3 and Year 4 children. The film will be ‘Puss in Boots: The Last Wish’ (PG-rated) and will end at 5:00pm. Please book your child’s place and snack food by completing the School Spider survey before 11:00pm tonight, and make your payment of £4.50 per child on SchoolMoney.

Year 6 Friends Association Coffee Morning
On Friday 26th May, the Friends Association will be hosting a Year 6 Coffee Morning in school from 9:15-10:00am. There is a limit on numbers to two adults per child, and you must book your place on the School Spider survey before 1:00pm on Thursday 25th May. Further details are available by following the ‘read more’ link at the top of the School Spider survey. Younger siblings will not be coming out of class on this occasion.
Year 6 Trip
Year 6 will be going on their residential trip to Robinwood, Wrexham from Monday 22nd to Wednesday 24th May.
Class 12 Trip

Class 12 will be visiting the Wigan Life Museum on Monday 22nd May. Details are still available in the ‘read more’ section of the relevant School Spider survey.

‘Walk to School’ week

This week the children of Lowton West have been talking part in ‘Walk to School’ week. The Lowton West School Council organised and delivered assemblies to both Key Stage 1 and 2 this week to talk about the important benefits to our health and the environment by walking to school. The School Council children were very confident and clear when delivering their parts. Well done! They have also been organising and running the ‘Walk to School’ passports, which they have been stamping for each child in every class if they have walked to school this week. This information will help the School Council with the School Travel plan that they are working on at the moment. Miss Green and the School Council would like to thank all the children and their families who have made an extra effort to walk to school this week.
Year 4 Birds of Prey
On Tuesday, the Year 4 children visited Gauntlet Birds of Prey Centre. The children had a fantastic time watching a range of flying displays and seeing all the animals at the centre. The children loved meeting Kevin the Red-legged Seriema, Gibson the Barn owl and some White Storks. We even had the joy of seeing lots of different types of vultures and learning about how they are endangered in the wild and what we can do to help. A huge well done to all the children for their outstanding behaviour. Thank you to the Year 4 staff for organising the trip and to all of the adults who helped out on the day.

 
Year 6 Bowling
To celebrate the end of SATs and reward the children for how incredibly hard they have worked, Year 6 went on a trip to Superbowl St Helens. The children played two games of bowling and had their lunch there. Their behaviour was superb and everyone had a brilliant time. Well done Year 6 for how hard you have worked all year - we are really proud of you all. Thank you to the staff for organising the trip and thank you to the Friends Association for their contribution to the cost of the coach.

Premier Sports Enrichment Days
Continuing over the next few weeks, our sports provider Premier Sports will be providing sports enrichment activities for all year groups. Please make a note in your diary that your child will need PE kit on what may be an extra day that week. Weather permitting, these will take place on the following days:

Year 1:

Wednesday 24th May
Year 2:

 Friday 26th May

Year 3:

 Wednesday 21st June

Year 4:

 Friday 30th June
Year 5:

 Friday 23rd June

Year 6:

 Friday 16th June
Summer 2 After School Activities
Surveys are now open on School Spider for the following clubs taking place after half term:

 Year Reception Art/Music 
 Year 1 Sports Club

 Year 2 Multi Skills

 Year 3 Zumba

 Year 3 & Year 4 Girls’ Football

 Year 5 Drumming Club

Please book your child’s place on the School Spider survey, which gives details of dates and times in the ‘read more’ section of the survey heading. Any payments required for clubs will be made through SchoolMoney.
School Dinners

Next week (week commencing Monday 22nd May) it will be ‘Week 2’ of the school dinner menu. A copy of the menu can be found on the school website. 
Out of School Achievements
Congratulations to Luke I and Cameron J of Class 13, and Elliot L and Jake C of Class 14, for winning the Fair Play Award at the Rhinos Challenge Rugby tournament last weekend representing Golborne Parkside under 11s. This award is given to only one team, and they were recognised for their conduct, sportsmanship and their positive encouragement to the other teams. 
After/Before-School Clubs
All details are in your completed School Spider surveys/messages:

	
	Activity
	Date 
	Collection time
	Collection point

	Year 1
	Girls’ Football
	Wednesday 24th May
	4:15pm
	Classroom doors

	Year 3 & 4
	Cinema Club
	Monday 22nd May
	5:00pm
	Classroom doors

	Year 5
	Homework Club
	Monday 22nd May
	4:00pm
	Classroom doors

	Year 5
	Judo Breakfast Club
	Tuesday 23rd May
	Starts 8:00am
	Drop off at main front entrance


Summer 2 Dates for your diaries:
	Monday 12th June
	Friends Association: KS1 Entertainer after school

	Thursday 15th June
	Y2 Martin Mere trip

	Monday 19th June
	Y3/4 Friends Association Disco

	Tuesday 20th June
	Reception Windmill Farm Trip

	Thursday 22nd June
	Y5/6 Cricket competition

	Thursday 22nd June
	New Reception Parents’ Meeting – 6:00pm

	Monday 26th June
	Y5/6 Friends Association Disco

	Wednesday 28th June
	Class Photographs – Class 10 before swimming

	Thursday 29th June
	Y3 trip to Tatton Park

	Friday 30th June
	Y6 Primary Transition Day at Golborne High School

	Friday 30th June
	New Reception Intake Visits am

	Monday 3rd July
	Y5 trip to Haigh Hall

	Tuesday 4th July
	KS1 Sports Day – starts at 1:10pm

	Thursday 6th July
	KS2 Sports Day - starts at 1.15pm

	Tuesday 11th July
	KS1 Reserve Sports Day – will start at 1:10pm if needed

	Thursday 13th July
	KS2 Reserve Sports Day – will start at 1:15pm if needed

	Monday 17th July
	Y6 Leavers’ Disco – 6:00-7:45pm

	Thursday 20th July
	Y6 Leavers’ Assembly – 1.30pm

	Friday 21st July
	School closes for Summer Break

	Monday 4th September
	School re-opens and children return to school


Best wishes,

Mrs J. Westhead

Headteacher
